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warmest acknowledgment and our deepest gratitude. Gentle-
men, their example, their endeavours and their sustained
effort will live in the memory of our countrymen, and will
find a place in the history of our country. A constitutional
battle so fought is not fought in vain, and our children and
our children's children, to whom we shall hand down the
heritage of a loyal and considerational agitation for self-
government under the imperial and progressive rule of
England will look upon the closing of the nineteenth cen-
tury as an epoch in the history of the land, and will draw
new inspiration from the example of the men of this cen-
tury who have lived and worked and fought—not in vain.
There are defeats which are more glorious than victories,
and the defeat which we have sustained will strengthen our
hearts, freshen our hopes, and nerve our hands for new
endeavours.
With regard to the actual result of this battle, I do not
know if there is any class of men. in Calcutta who in their
hearts like it much. I have asked myself if there is any
Englishman familiar with the history of the Calcutta
Municipality who thinks that the new measure will improve
administration, promote sanitation, or secure the willing
cooperation of all classes of citizens. I do not know if the
officials of Calcutta who have done so much in the past to
foster municipal self-government: will contemplate witfa.
gratification the ruin of the noble edifice which they built
up after the labours of a quarter of a century, I do not
know if the European merchants of Calcutta, who are busy,
practical men, and have lived in amity and good feeling
with the Indian population, will like the idea to spread over
the country that wherever English trade prosper, not only
Indian manufacturers, but Indian political and
municipal rights, too, must be sacrificed. I do not know if

